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District 2 continues to be an extremely active district, primarily due to the membership and 
programming of the NAWJ-New York Chapter, led by its President, Honorable Shirley Troutman, who 
was overwhelmingly confirmed by the New York State Senate as Associate Justice of the New York State 
Court of Appeals earlier this year, following her nomination by New York’s first woman governor Kathy 
Hochul. 
 
District 2 has over 155 members, and its membership is growing. The highlights of District 2 news from 
the past six months appear in the attached New York Chapter’s September 2022 Newsletter, “Sisters-In-
Law.” (Hon. Marcia Hirsch, Editor) 
 
Please see District 2 News on the NAWJ website for previous New York Chapter newsletters and 2021-
2022 monthly updates.   
 
In addition to the many activities and achievements of New York Chapter members outlined in the 
attached Newsletter, District 2 is proud to announce the recent publication of the District 2 Color of 
Justice (COJ) Resource Guide (2022), produced by former District 2 Director, Justice Kathy J. King.  Thank 
you, Justice King! 
 
This Resource Guide was borne out of District Two’s collaboration with Monroe College to create a Color 
of Justice virtual speaker series, which included virtual presentations on the LSAT, the law school 
admissions process, navigating law school, the bar, and pursuing a career after law school. Judge King 
acknowledges Dean Guylaine Harrison, NAWJ member Professor Yadihara Gonzalez-Taylor, other 
individuals listed in the Guide for their assistance, editing, and artwork. 
 
Continued programming in District two includes a robust internship program, mentor jet programs 
across the state, various relevant webinars and educational presentations, and planning for the 2023 
Color of Justice Program. District Two recognizes the hard work of its members & congratulates our 
judges for their many promotions and awards. 
 
District 2 remains committed to supporting our LGBTQ+ sisters by standing by the NAWJ resolution 
passed on October 9, 2021, which prohibits NAWJ from holding its conferences in states that 
discriminate against members of the LGBTQ+ community. We believe that everyone is entitled to equal 
rights and protections under the law. 
 

https://www.nawj.org/location/district-2
https://www.nawj.org/uploads/files/programs/coj/colorofjusticeguide_072122d2.pdf
https://www.nawj.org/uploads/files/programs/coj/colorofjusticeguide_072122d2.pdf


 
 
 
Continue reading here  


